
PUBLIC  NOTICE

The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) is issuing this notice to 
advise the public that an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is being 
prepared to evaluate potential transportation solutions to improve mobility 
along Interstate 80 (I-80) and State Route 224 (SR-224) through the 
Kimball Junction area of Summit County. UDOT is seeking public input on 
the proposed alternatives, purpose and need of the project, alternative 
screening criteria, information that could be pertinent to analysis of 
environmental e�ects, identification of significant issues, and identification 
of potential new alternatives.

The environmental review, consultation and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this 
project are being, or have been, carried out by UDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of 
Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by FHWA and UDOT.

Individuals without internet access or needing accommodations including but not 
limited to translation, captioning, reviewing materials or submitting comments 
should notify the project team at 435-255-3186 or kimballjunctioneis@utah.gov
by January 3, 2023. Supporting materials will be available on the project website 
on December 27, 2022.

For more information on the public meetings and conceptual
alternatives, visit:

KimballJunctionEIS.udot.utah.gov

The same information will be presented at both meetings. A presentation 
will be made on Zoom (which will be recorded and later available online), 
while the in-person meeting will follow an open house format with no 
formal presentation.

IN-PERSON OPEN HOUSE
January 10, 2023

OPEN HOUSE   
5:30-8:00 p.m.

ECKER HILL
MIDDLE SCHOOL
2465 Kilby Road
Park City, UT 84098

January 11, 2023

THIS MEETING
WILL BE HELD
ON ZOOM

PRESENTATION
6:00-6:30 p.m.
Q & A
6:30-7:30 p.m.

VIRTUAL PUBLIC MEETING
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COMMENT PERIOD OPEN
DEC. 27, 2022 THROUGH
JAN. 27, 2023
Comments may be submitted
through the website, email,
public meetings, written letter,
voicemail or text message.
Visit the website for more details.
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